January 9, 2024

Ms. Linda C. Bridwell, P.E.
Executive Director

Kentucky Public Service Commission
P.O. Box 615

Frankfort, Ky 40602-0615

Re: Case No. 2023-00387
Powell's Valley Water District

Alternative Rate Filing Adjustment

Dear Ms. Bridwell:

Enclosed for filing in the referenced case is Powell's Valley Water District (“District”)
application for an adjustment to its water rates. This ARF application is being filed
pursuant to 807 KAR 5:076 and uses calendar year 2022 as the test year with
appropriate adjustments to normalize revenue and expenses.

The District is requesting in this application to establish Minimum bills for water
customers with one-inch and two-inch meters. The proposed minimum bills follow the
current rate design of the utility.

The District reads its meters on the fifteenth of the month for the billing cycle. In order,
to facilitate the accurate billing of its customer’s the District requests the Public Service
Commission in its final order in this matter grant an effective date on the first of the
month in which the adjustment in rates is approved.

The Attorney General’'s Office of Rate Intervention has also been provided a copy of this
application by electronic mail.

Sincerely,

Kendell Knox

Manager

Enclosure



